Minutes of the Patient Participation Group

Held on Wednesday September 16th 2015 at the Colliery 

Medical  Practice

The Tickhill and Colliery Medical Practice
www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
www.thecollierysurgery.co.uk
Present


Apologies

Mr L Batty


Mrs CM Barnes

Mr J Bergin


Mrs J Barton

Mrs P Birchall


Ms H Burke

Mrs N Carr

Mrs J Dodd

Mr R Gardner

Mrs J Hart

Mrs J Hilling

Mr S Johnson

Mrs K Ripley

Mr G Tissington

Mrs J Tissington

Mrs M Totty

Mr R Totty

1 Welcome by the Chair

Norma welcomed everyone to the meeting and accepted apologies from those listed above.
She informed the meeting that the constitution was now adopted and had been signed by Norma Jan and Jane  
Next years meeting dates were discussed and it was agreed by those present that there would be no meeting in December.
2 Jan and Norma purchased a gazebo for £34.99

Kate provided an update on the meeting she had with Stan and Judith to discuss the proposed event at Harworth. She informed the meeting that the three of them were scheduled to see Sure Start representatives on 29th September 2015 

As Russell had been unable to contact Mrs Cook before the meeting it was agreed that he would speak to her with a view to suggesting that she may be amenable to contributing towards an item of essential equipment for the practice in memory of Dr Cook.

Russell had investigated concerns expressed regarding doctors being unable to book their own follow-up appointments. He confirmed that the system had not been withdrawn and would continue as before. He did however highlight that due to time constraints patients may on occasion be asked to book their own appointments at reception before leaving.
Russell informed the committee that the suggestion put forward by one of the patients to display a photoboard of staff in the surgery had been agreed. Russell also confirmed that the receptionists do inform patients if there was likely to be any delay with their appointments.

3 Practice update

Russell was pleased to inform the meeting that for the 2nd consecutive month the Did Not Attend appointments figures had reduced to 38 at Tickhill and 27 at the Colliery. 
Flu Clinic will be held at Tickhill surgery on 3rd October between 9 – 12.  Kate, Judith and Stan will be distributing flyers produced by Jan as well as helping as required.
Russell informed the meeting that the practice was contracted to performing Health Checks on patients between the ages of 40 and 74. Patients within this age group will contacted by the surgery and offered an appointment. These will be on Wednesdays beginning in October. The PPG offered their services if required

Russell also informed the meeting that a male locum would be available to work until the end of the year. He is looking into Practice Policy regarding cross site bookings. A lengthy discussion ensued.

4 Treasurers Report

Jane distributed copies of the monthly accounts. She informed the meeting that we are 60% through the PPG financial year and we are on target. A discussion took place regarding the ownership of the gazebo purchased by Norma on behalf of the PPG using her debit card. It was proposed by Jan and seconded by Jane that the gazebo belongs to the PPG, therefore Norma will be reimbursed.
5 Feedback to the Practice

Norma asked if there if there was a maximum number of patients that the practice could accept with the current number of doctors. Her reason was the current new buildings in Harworth and proposed new building in Wadworth and Harworth. Russell’s response was that the practice could take another 8,000 patients if necessary. 
Stan and Norma attended the district PPP network meeting. Stan provided an update on our achievements to date during the exchange of good practice session. Anne Evans provided an update on her campaign to raise awareness of the dangers surrounding gambling addiction. All PPG representatives were asked to check if their surgeries were displaying information packs regarding this topic.

Norma fed back Healthwatch’s proposed strategy to implement The  community Ambassador, Champion/Connector Model. She explained that the meeting had in the main been opposed to this structure. Norma had expressed her view during this session that she had concerns about the appropriateness of the PPGs feeding back issues regarding their practice to Healthwatch. She felt that certainly in Tickhill and Colliery’s case a system was already in place to feed back to the Practice Manager and did not require Healthwatch involvement. As this topic will be re-scheduled for the next network meeting Norma wanted to gain the views of the rest of the committee and the Practice. Following another indepth discussion the committee were unanimously in favour of Norma’s stance. Russell’s opinion was Healthwatch have a different mandate from that of the PPG
The Meeting was closed at 7.35

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 14th October at 6.15 at Tickhill Surgery

